
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON MONDAY, AUGUST 15, 2022 AT 6:00 P.M.  
AT THE VIDALIA TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in special session, at the Vidalia Town Hall meeting room, in Vidalia, Louisiana, on Monday, August 15,  2022,  at 6:00 P.M. 
There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft, Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, Robert Gardner, Tommy Probst, and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby.   
There was absent:  Alderman Tommy Probst.
There were also present:   Jay LaSyone, Municipal Manager, and George C. Murray, Jr., Municipal Attorney.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance by those present, and the invocation was given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in special session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.
Before addressing the agenda items, the Mayor explained that any actions taken this evening will not impact the utility rebates and continued to explain the procedures for computing the surplus hydro royalties.  There followed a Board discussion and the Mayor gave his list of projects.  His first project was the completion of Polk Park and he called on Bryant Hammett who gave an update on the Polk Park Project.  He used several renderings of the proposed complex to point out the numerous projects to be finished, including:  A multi-use trail near softball, baseball and soccer fields; a playground area for adults, children and handicapped; a splash pad with pavilion; expanding the pond and beach area with a pavilion; a pickle ball area by converting a tennis court; several pavilions at the community garden and a centerpiece pavilion; hard stand parking near the tennis court; a skate park; restrooms near the basketball court; a dog park; and a 9 hole disc Frisbee area.  Following his presentation he fielded questions from the council and audience.

The Mayor then continued with his suggestions for municipal debt pay-off of the substation, the Town complex and the new firetruck.  He also mentioned renovations for the Council on Aging and Masonic Lodge #305 Building; safety nets for recreation areas at softball and baseball parks; and to re-turf the VHS football field.
Alderman Smith then spoke and in addition to eliminating debts of which the Mayor spoke, his list included:  new turf on the football field; cleaning and repairing the canal between Eleanor and Viking Street; paving the Relay for Life parking; and netting for the ball fields.

Alderwoman Demby spoke next and stated that she was speaking for District 1 and that Mr. Windell Millicks would be speaking on her behalf.

Next, Alderman Betts reiterated paying off the debt; the Polk Park Project; the ditch between Eleanor and Viking Street; safety nets for the ball park; and the upgrade of the football field.

Next, Alderman Gardner spoke and indicated that he too backs the proposal for Districts 1 and 2 by Mr. Millicks to speak later.  He then stated that he supports the following:  the summer youth programs which should be increased to $5,000.00; insurance for the annual Memorial Day Parade; and the Riverside to Alabama and the Alabama to North Spruce Street sidewalks.

Alderman Probst was the final Board speaker whose projects included:  necessary tree removals; a playground to be established first with the Polk Park completion; the ditch between Eleanor and Viking Streets; and he ended with his observation that the Town does not need to provide nets at the ball fields, as that should be a Recreation Board responsibility.

Agenda Item No. 2 was Board vote to enter into public hearing to receive public input concerning possible alternative uses of surplus hydroelectric royalties.  The Mayor called for a motion to enter the public hearing.  A motion was made by Alderman Gardner, seconded by Alderman Probst, to enter the public hearing which carried unanimously.  The first person to speak was Ricky Knapp who suggested a CEA with the Recreation Board and the School Board.
Next, Ellen Yates, President of the Vidalia Beautification Committee made a presentation to explain what they have been doing and intend to do, which included decorative light poles; decorations at city limits coming into Town; Christmas decorations at River front; and American Flag display at City Hall.

Next, Cindy Galloway, President of the Vidalia Garden Club, suggested botanical art and native birds on meter boxes and in other places throughout the Town; and reminded all of the State Garden Club Convention April 17-20, 2023.
Windell Millicks spoke next concerning Districts 1 and 2 and presented a list of projects including:  installing LED street lights; using road asphalt reclaimed from maintenance for a walking trail at Vidalia Junior High School; complete the sidewalks at South Oak Street; an after-school tutorial program and building maintenance of the old water plant facility; installation of playground equipment and completion of pavilion at area adjacent to Vidalia Junior High School; complete the practice football/soccer field at the area adjacent to the Vidalia Junior High School; beautification of Martin Luther King Street and John Dale Drive; additional fire hydrants for Spruce, Magnolia, Walnut and Laurel Streets; establish turn-arounds at dead end streets being North Spruce, North Magnolia, Walnut and Laurel Streets; an after-school learning and resource center, science and community garden, recreation area for children and adults; and a beautification project for Florida and Alabama Streets.
Josephine Webster next spoke on the Save Our Sons and Daughters Project.

Georgianna Berry then spoke and suggested elderly activities between 4:00 P.M. and 7:00 P.M. and the Mayor suggested she form a committee.

Cheryl Bowman was the next speaker who proposed movie night at the amphitheater; job fairs and local business support.

Kenny Rushing was next to propose sidewalks around Vidalia High School and a skate board park.  

Cassandra Lynch next suggested that Martin Luther King is a major entrance to the Town and should be part of the Beautification Project.

There being no further input from the audience, Alderman Probst moved to exit the public hearing, which was seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried.


Agenda Item No. 3 was adjournment.  The Mayor announced that there was no further business and asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Probst, seconded by Alderman Betts, and unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned.
__/s/ Piara Wilson_____________________
          _/s/ Buz Craft_________________________
PIARA WILSON, MUNICIPAL CLERK
          BUZ CRAFT, MAYOR
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